
[image: image1.jpg]





   Gordon P. McLaughlin


District Attorney











  Larimer & Jackson Counties
The District Attorney’s Office for the 8th Judicial District of Colorado welcomes Zion VII,

a facility dog, to the office. Kate Perrill, the District Attorney’s Victim Witness Division Manager, applied for and was selected by Canine Companions® to receive a facility dog. Perrill and Complex Case Coordinator Ashley Rogers, who will assist as a secondary handler for Zion, made several trips to one of the six Canine Companions regional training centers and were matched with Zion to serve the citizens of the 8th Judicial District.  Colorado enacted laws allowing the use of facility dogs in courtrooms in 2019.

 

“While a facility dog will never be able to replace or replicate the hard work done by the
Victim/Witness staff every day, I believe that Zion’s calming and supportive presence will be able to provide valuable assistance to vulnerable and traumatized individuals in navigating the criminal justice system,” said Perrill.

 

As a facility dog, Zion has been trained to provide emotional support for victims, witnesses, and family members involved in a case. The presence of Zion will enable staff in the criminal justice system to accomplish their work in a more trauma informed, positive, and constructive manner. The goal of facility dogs is to be present for the emotional needs of those in the legal system and not to be a distraction. “Victim services are a crucial part of what our office does” said District Attorney Gordon McLaughlin. “Zion will be a valuable partner in our continued efforts to provide comprehensive support to victims experiencing the hardships of the criminal justice

system and we are especially excited about his ability to assist child victims through trauma.”

 

Since 1975, Canine Companions has bred, raised, and expertly trained service and facility dogs in more than 40 commands designed to assist people with disabilities or to motivate and inspire clients with special needs. Zion was selected to work in a court facility because of his calm demeanor necessary in a criminal justice setting. Canine Companions has trained and placed more than 6,700 expertly trained dogs. The estimated cost of a facility dog like Zion, including the follow up support, is $50,000; however, each facility dog is provided at no cost. Canine Companions depends on the support of tens of thousands of donors and volunteers to place facility dogs like Zion entirely free of charge.

 

Zion has been acclimating to his new home and job and will soon be seen around the Justice Center and in courtrooms. For more information on Canine Companions, visit www.canine.org, or call 1-800-572-BARK.
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A copy of this letter has been posted to the District Attorney’s web page at www.larimer.org/da/relations.htm.     
For Immediate Release – November 29, 2022
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